MINUTES OF DECEMBER 9, 2003

TOWNSHIP PLANNING COMMISSION MEETING

TOWNSHIP HALL, EASTPORT, MICHIGAN

Present:  Colvin, Thompson, Stillings, and Rosenkranz

Absent:  Russell, Gaskell and Altonen

Others Present:  Briggs, Sullivan

Audience:  6

1. MEETING CALLED TO ORDER AT 7:30 PM by acting Chair, Mr. Colvin.

2. MINUTES.  Motion by Stillings and seconded to accept the minutes of November 11, 2003 as submitted.  Motion passes 4-0.  

3. COMMUNICATIONS.  The MTA chapter Christmas dinner is December 10, 2003.  

4. CONCERNS OF THE PUBLIC OTHER THAN AGENDA ITEMS.  There were none.
5. BOARD UPDATES.  Mr. Colvin reviewed the two variances that were granted at the last ZBA meeting.  The first variance was granted to Deborah Manner, who wishes to build a new home in Eden Shores.  The second variance was granted to Mr. Richard and Mr. Stephen Hendershott, who wish to tear down an existing structure and rebuild on the same footprint.  This variance was granted with the condition that an easement agreement be created that would go with the property.  Mr. Stillings had nothing to report from the Township Board at this time.   

6. A-GA-MING.  The representative from A-Ga-Ming explains the request to be allowed to pave approximately 100 feet of cart path currently made of gravel, which erodes from the rain, etc.  From Mr. Stillings:  in that the requested change falls within the standards set out is section 14.03, design standards, of the Ordinance; in that the Ordinance does allow pathways and trails in a set-back area; in that section 18.11 allows minor changes to Site Plans be allowed by the Planning Commission, it is moved that the request to pave the approximately 100 feet of the cart path be granted as presented by the applicant.  Motion is seconded.  No discussion.  Motion carries 4-0.  The applicant is reminded that the changes need to be indicated on the Site Plan and initialed by both parties.
7. LAND USE MAP.  Mr. Briggs states that there has been no progress to report since the last meeting.  Mr. Sullivan suggests that a less then 100% accurate map could be used to allow him to proceed with the Build Out Analysis.  He explains that a Build Out Analysis looks at what is zoned, how many acres are zoned for each district, how many dwellings each of those zones would allow and conditions within each district, such as wetlands and terrain.  He then uses that information to come up with a hypothetical figure that shows if the township were to build out to the maximum extent that the ordinance would allow, how many dwellings would they have?  The township can then get an idea of what they are zoning for and ask if this is what they want.
6. RENTALS.  Mr. Briggs has a handout of suggested language that could be used when writing an ordinance regarding weekly rentals.  It allows the Commission to fill-in the blanks and create an ordinance that states what they want it to say.  He shares his handout with the Commission and audience members.
It is stated from the audience that one month seems to be the norm in many townships that he is aware of, both in Michigan and Florida.  Rentals of less then one month seem to be inviting trouble.  It is suggested that the courts have set the standard and the township should follow.  Mr. Stillings states that he wants to “put the Ordinance back to the way it was” before the ZBA essentially rewrote it.   He suggests that they rewrote it in a manner that is inconsistent with the ordinance.  From the audience, Mr. Stillings is reminded that the ZBA did not rewrite the ordinance, but rather they interpreted the ordinance, which is their job.  Mr. Stillings feels that their interpretation added something to the ordinance that was not previously there.  He concludes that this is only his opinion.  There is a motion by Thompson and seconded to table the issue until the Commission is in full attendance.  Motion passes 4-0. 
7. CONCERNS OF THE COMMISSION.  Mr. Sullivan would like to see the Winery issue added to next month’s agenda.

8. MEETING IS ADJOUNED AT 8:10 PM.
These minutes are respectfully submitted and are subject to approval at the next regularly scheduled meeting of the Planning Commission.

Kathy S. Windiate

Recording Secretary
